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The last mass ever* to be held in the Lemieux church for the parish of St-Joseph de Lemieux 
took place last Sunday morning, Aug. 4. The church was full and although chairs were 
brought in, there were still people standing in the entrance of the church. Former parisioners 
came from Ottawa and Cornwall to be part of the last mass. The service was followed by a 
buffet lunch in one of the few remaining buildings in the town, the town’s recreation centre. 
The last church service, and the end of virtually all activity in the town of Lemieux ironically 
coincides with the Lemieux’s centennial year.

Al;fred James Chesser - Margaret Ryan home in the 1800s. 
Houes removed in 1991. Tree blew down in 1992


